
UPCOMING  MEETINGS/E VENTS :  
 
• Nov 14, Chamber Mixer, La Terraza, 5:30 pm 

• Nov 23, DARK, Thanksgiving. 

• Nov 27, Festival of Trees, Wreaths & More, 

5:00-9:00 at the Lodge. 

• Dec 14, Ugly Sweater Holiday Party, 6:00 pm 

at San Simeon Beach Bar & Grill.   

 

Monthly Committee Meetings Listed on Page 4 
 
UPCOMING  SPEAKERS :  

• Nov 9, Cambria Education Foundation, 

Suzanne Kennedy at San Simeon Beach Bar & 

Grill 

• Nov 16, TRF/Polio, Bob Putney/Dennis White 

at the Lodge 

• Nov 23, DARK Thanksgiving 

• Nov 30, Wampum Trading Post, Heather 

Woodward, at the Lodge 

ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT MONTH       OCT 26 AND NOV 3 2018 

Nov 3 Greeter Oct 26 Greeter 

Nov 9 Greeter Photographer 

Opening:   Acting Sgt. At Arms, Otis Archie, greeted us 

with “Friends, Family & Guests, Welcome to the 

Best Rotary Club in the World!”  

Flag Salute:    Dr. Joe led us in the “Pledge of 

Allegiance” 

 

Song:  On 10/26, Donna led us in Ghost Rid-

ers in the Sky. 

On 11/2 Otis Archie & Karen Pelle led us in 

There’s No Business Like Show Business.  

Invocation:   Dr. Joe quoted Martin Luther King, Jr.: 

“Darkness cannot drive out darkness, only light can do 
that. Hate cannot drive out hate; only love can do that.  

Lucky Buck:  After many attempts to pick a 

winning ticket, Linda Sherman won the Lucky 

Buck and donated the proceeds to Viva. 

Patty Griffin Sue Oberholtzer 

Karen Pelle Dennis White 

          ON  THE  MENU   

 

TERI MELT SANDWICH 
 

Reminder, if you will not be at Fri-

day’s meeting, are bringing a guest, 

or want a salad (or normally get 

salad but want the regular meal) let 

Sue know by 8:59 a.m. on Friday by 

Phone:   927-2597,   

Text:  748-2175 or  

Email: sueincambria@gmail.com. 

AT SAN SIMEON BEACH B&G 



President’s Messages &  
Announcements 

Oct. 26 

President Roger welcomed us and asked if there were any 
guests.  We welcomed Sarah Avila Celedon, CUHS Cheer & 
Dance Team Coach and team members Ore, Tori, John & 
Darin; Julie Thomas, guest of Ed Pearce; Steve Allen, guest of 
Mike Griffin; Sherry Sim, Rancho El Chorro; and, Bobby De 
Lancellotti, Got Your Back. 

On Nov 2, we were joined by Debra Donovan, guest of Joan 
Broadhurst and Isabel & Nick Nicodemus, guests of Linda 
Sherman—all of whom rolled up their sleeves and helped with 
VIVA! 

Bruce Howard announced that over $12,000 was raised for the 

Achon Uganda Children’s Fund during last week’s events, 

proving, once again that Rotary gives to people who we don’t 

know.” 

Dennis White told us that World Polio Day was just a few days 

before and we all need to renew our pledge to see the end of 

Polio.  “We’ve got to keep up the fight.”  Dennis brought a can 

and filled it with quarters he has been collecting.  The can will 

be at each meeting and he hopes everyone will drop some of 

their quarters in the can to help eradicate Polio.  We were 

supposed to see a short presentation but Gerry was having a 

bit of a problem with the slide show.  CUHS  students to the 

rescue.  They got it up and running within minutes! 

 

Lookin’ good, Del! 

Nov 2 

President Roger welcomed us and asked if there 
were any guests.  We welcomed Debra 
Donovan, guest of Joan Braodhurst and Isabel & 
Nick Nicodemus, guests of Linda Sherman all of 
whom rolled up their sleeves and helped with 
VIVA! 

The Pres told us that 5 Russian journalists were 

hosted by Paso Rotary as part of Open World.  

At Paso Rotary’s request, the Robinson’s hosted  

a small reception for them last Sunday after the 

group toured Hearst Castle.  The intent was to 

give the visitors, all in their 30’s, a chance to 

meet a few of Cambria Rotary’s club members, 

and ask and answer questions.  For more 

information on this program go to 

www.openworld.gov. 

Sue Robinson told us that tickets are now 

available for the Festival of Trees, Wreaths & 

More.  The cost is $50 per person for a 

champagne and appetizer reception, buffet 

dinner, music and more.  We are hopeful that 

many of you will attend to show that Cambria 

Rotary is working to help our community. 

John Ehlers told us that the American Legion will 

promote businesses in their newsletter for $100 

a year.  See John for more 

information. 

Nancy McKarney gave us 

another member factoid:  Judy 

Schuster can make change 

without the use of a 

calculator!  Who knew! 

http://www.openworld.gov


The Fine Master  

Nov 2 

Member Birthdays:  Christel Chesney (10/21); Chris 

Cameron (10/24); Sue Oberholtzer (10/27). 

Wedding Anniversaries:  Christel Chesney (John) 

Late Fines:  The Fine Master himself;  Patty Griffin; 

Matt Clevenger; Chris Cameron 

Misc. Fines:  Table of Wisdom for not having any wis-

dom (females) at their table. 

Oct. 26 

Member Birthdays:  Don Ramirez (10/16) 

Children’s Birthdays:  Vicki Schumacher (Veronica); Ed 

Pearce (John) 

Club Anniversaries:  Bonnie Cameron (24 yrs); Mike 

O’Sullivan & Monty Rice (both 18 yrs); Joan 

Broadhurst (13 yrs); Linda Sherman (2 yrs). 

Late Fines:  Chuck Forester & Judy Schuster 

Sheriff’s Report 

While Sheriff Dick did not catch anyone without a pin prior to the Oct 26 meeting, he did 

award a Free Pass to John Ehlers, Del Clegg, Belinda Troutner & Miguel Sandoval for always 

wearing their pins. 

The same could not be said for the week leading up to the Nov 2 meeting.  Our esteemed Sheriff  caught 

Matt Clevenger at the post office sans a pin as well as Shari Long who, once again, showed up at the 

Cameron abode without her pin.  And, lest you think the Sheriff does not have eyes in the back of his 

head, Paul Young was caught by, no other than, Mrs. Sheriff while out walking. 

It was not all bad news, however.  Christel Chesney was recognized for always wearing her pin. 

Anyone with information regarding this bad hombre who was seen wandering the 

streets of Cambria on Halloween, please contact President Roger immediately. 

There won’t be a reward, simply recognition for identifying said Rotarian. 



Oct 26 Presentation:   COMMUNITY SERVICE 

Community Service Chair, Miguel Sandoval told us about some of the many projects being supported by our 

club’s Community Service Committee.  He was pleased to present checks, on our club’s behalf to: 

Sherry Sim who accepted a check for $500 for a bench in the Rotary Amphitheater at Rancho El Chorro.   

Sarah Avila Celedon just recently took on the challenge of reintroducing a Cheer & Dance Squad to Coast Union 

High School.  It had been many years since the high school had a squad.  Sarah is a graduate of CUHS and, with 

help from community members, boosters (along with a generous donation from she and her husband), recently 

purchased cheerleading uniforms.    Miguel presented Sarah with a check for $500 for long sleeve Under Armor 

shirts.  The cheer squad of Ore, Tori, John & Darin then treated us to a cheer. 

Bobby De Lancellotti was presented with a check for $1,152 for Got Your Back.   This will provide 2 students 

with backpacks filled with healthy food each weekend for the entire school year. 

Great job, Miguel!  We will be hearing more from our Community Service Chair about ways our club will be 

helping the community. 



NOV 3 Presentation:   VIVA 

Viva Chair, Mary Ann Carson, thanked everyone who has been working to 

organize this year’s VIVA.   So many people have stepped up to help make this 

event a success.  Patty Griffin was able to secure $9,000 in sponsorships, 

thanks to Gold Level Sponsors Sydney Peak Stone (Christel Chesney) and 

Pacific Premier Bank (Philip Sullivan) and Silver Level Sponsors Rabobank 

(Belinda Troutner), First American Title (Julie Hastings), Placer Title, Frank J. 

Colatruglio/UBS, and The Cambrian. 

Thanks to Sue Oberholtzer for handling the Grand Raffle.  As of today, 306 

tickets have been sold! 

Bob Kasper and Matt Clevenger did an outstanding job securing 16 amazing 

Live Auction items.  Nancy McKarney along with Julie Jenkins and Nancy Carr collected 62 Silent Auction and 25 

Raffle items. 

Here’s to a successful 2018 VIVA event!! 



COMMITTEE MEETING DATES 

The Rotary Foundation 

1st Friday of each month 

International Committee 

3rd Friday of each month 

Community Service Committee 

4th Friday of each month 

 

All meetings are held at 11:00 at our 

weekly meeting location. 



ROTARY CLUB OF CAMBRIA FOUNDATION 

     The Rotary Club of Cambria Foundation, Inc. (our Foundation) is a qualified 501(c)(3) entity that has 

established a permanent endowment fund, the goal of which is to ultimately generate income sufficient to ease 

the pressure of fundraising. 

     Our Foundation receives the proceeds of fundraisers (e.g. VIVA, Chili Cook-Off Beer Booth, 4th of July 

Smoothie Booth) and allocates those proceeds by formula among the Rotary Club Of Cambria (our Club) 

Avenues of Service and the permanent endowment fund.  Some of the income generated by the endowment is 

also allocated to the Club Avenues of Service. 

     Note that our Club member’s annual dues are remitted to Rotary International and our District 5240 for dues, 

and that our Club member’s annual pledges are used for the operating expenses of our Club. Neither your dues 

nor your pledge go through or to our Foundation. 

     Note also that our Foundation is separate from TRF (The Rotary Foundation), which was established by 

Rotary International and is involved in worldwide projects such as the eradication of polio. 

 

 

Board Members: 

   Chuck Foerster, President 

Matt Clevenger, Vice President 

   Gail Ortenburger, Secretary 

   Linda Sherman, Treasurer 

   Nancy Carr, Director 

Mary Ann Carson, Director 

Mike Griffin, Director 

Bruce Howard, Director 

Steve Ormondroyd, Director  

• Meeting Dates: 

3rd Wed. of the month, 5pm, Cambria Pines 

Lodge -check with Board President to confirm. 

• Access to Box.com: 

If you would like to view Foundation Minutes, 

Agendas, Financials, By-Laws, etc., contact 

the Board President for access information. 

ROTARY CLUB OF CAMBRIA 

President:  Roger Robinson 

President Elect:  Mary Ann Carson 

Vice/Past President:  Mike O’Sullivan 

Club Secretary:  Julia Rice 

Club Treasurer:  Linda Sherman 

Club Service:  Christel Chesney 

Community:  Miguel Sandoval 

International:  Gerry Porter 

Vocational:  Laudon Rowen 

Youth Services:  Richard Torcia 

Membership Chair:  Nancy McKarney 

TRF Chair:  Dennis White 

  

 

Polio Chair:  Bob Putney 

Public Relations:  Otis Archie      

President Elect Nominee:  Chuck Foerster 

Grants Chair:  Patty Griffin 

Awards Chair:  Julie Jenkins 

Family of Rotary:  Donna Crocker 

Program Chair:  Janet Meyers 

Web Master:  Linda Sherman 

Club Bulletin Editor:  Sue Robinson 

Sargent-At-Arms:  Ron Perry 

Club Exec. Secretary:  Bob Putney 

  

Rotary Club of Cambria  

Board Meetings 

Fourth Thursday of the 

month at 5:30 p.m. 

Cambria Pines Lodge 






